
 
 

 
 

1250 West Century Avenue 
Mailing Address: 
P.O. Box 5601 
Bismarck, ND 58506-5601 
(701) 530-1600 

 
 
 

 
 
March 2, 2022 

 
 

Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, NE, Room 1A, East 
Washington, D.C.  20426 
 
 
Re:   WBI Energy Transmission, Inc. 

Wahpeton Expansion Project 
Docket No. PF21-4-000 
Draft Resource Reports 1 through 12  

 
Dear Ms. Bose: 
 
On September 27, 2021, the Director of the Office of Energy Projects issued a letter in the above-
referenced docket approving the request of WBI Energy Transmission, Inc. (WBI Energy) to 
commence the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (Commission) Pre-filing Review 
Process for its proposed Wahpeton Expansion Project (Project).   

 
Pursuant to 18 C.F.R. § 157.21(f)(10) of the Commission’s regulations, WBI Energy hereby 
submits draft Resource Reports 1 through 12 for the proposed (Project).  Resource Report 13 does 
not apply to the project as no LNG terminal facilities are involved. 
 
The filing includes the following volumes: 
 
Volume I – consists of drafts of Resource Reports 1 through 12 and related Appendices.  The 
information contained in Volume I is public. 
 
Volume II – consists of Appendix 1E to draft Resource Report 1, Plot Plans for Aboveground 
Facility Sites.  The information contained in Volume II is considered Critical Energy 
Infrastructure Information (CEII) and could be useful to any persons planning an attack on the 
infrastructures pursuant to 18 CFR §388.113.  WBI Energy requests privileged and confidential 
treatment of this information, which is labeled: “CUI//CEII,” and that such information retains 
the CEII designation for a period of five years, subject to re-designation at that time. 
 
Volume III – consists of Appendix 1G to draft Resource Report 1, Landowner List and contains 
landowner contact information.  Appendix 4C to draft Resource Report 4, Class III Archaeology 
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Reports, contains topographic and aerial maps depicting cultural resources survey coverage areas.  
Consistent with the Commission’s precedent and regulations with respect to sensitive information, 
WBI Energy requests privileged and confidential treatment of this information, which is labeled: 
“CUI//PRIV – DO NOT RELEASE.”   

 
Should you have any questions or comments regarding this filing, please call the undersigned at 
(701) 530-1563.   
 
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Lori Myerchin 
 
       Lori Myerchin 
       Directory, Regulatory Affairs and  
       Transportation Services 
 
Attachments 
 
cc: David Hanobic, FERC Environmental Project Manager 


